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A joint news conference by Dmitry Medvedev and Chairman of the Board of the
Eurasian Economic Commission Tigran Sargsyan following a meeting of the
Eurasian Intergovernmental Council

Dmitry Medvedev: We have completed a regular meeting of the Eurasian
Intergovernmental Council. Let me, once again, thank our Belarusian friends
for their heartfelt welcome and well-organised event. This is a difficult job
and we do it through discussion, so good conditions are needed.

Today we discussed strategic directions, specific matters regarding the
development of the Eurasian Union. Let me point out again, that generally,
fairly good economic indicators have been achieved and common markets are
being shaped within the parameters and in the areas that are stipulated in
the EAEU founding treaty. A case in point is the growth of internal and
external trade. This creates conditions that encourage companies to invest in
new projects. And this, on the whole, increases the practical output of
integration.

In a time of tremors on international markets, trade wars that are being
waged today in various countries, using various methods and on various
markets, the value of our integration-based association, in this sense,
increases, because we act according to common rules, trying to achieve common
results, allowing our economies to develop and our businesses to make
investments. All this is valuable in an era of instability in the world trade
system.  

Regarding the outcomes, we have taken decisions on certain industries, they
are all known. There are difficult issues which require more work. They
include establishing a common oil and gas market, and work on the design of
the Union’s financial market. We have agreed that we will combine our efforts
in this area.

The Eurasian Commission reported on the results of work to remove various
restrictions and barriers in the Eurasian Union’s market in 2017–2018. We are
overseeing this work. The countries always have reciprocal claims here which
is hardly surprising. The only way to somehow sort out this backlog is to
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make certain compromises and consistently work to lift various restrictions
and barriers that stand in the way of our common economic market’s progress.

We have begun work on forming the foundations of the Union’s digital economy.
It is one of the major areas of our activities. Unlike other areas where
countries can advance at different speeds, in my view it is impossible to
move at different speeds on digital.  

Either we all go digital or one country or another will be sidelined and will
not be able to participate in transactions at the interstate level or at the
business level. Either that or we will all have to go back to the past and
give up the advantages of the digital agenda. This is why we must move in
unison on the digital agenda.  

We selected eight projects. Two dozen more, as I have already said, are under
review. We hope more favourable conditions will be created to carry out those
initiatives. We have agreed today to draft a concept for applying special
regimes called “regulatory sandboxes.”

 Also, joint forecasts for the development of the agricultural industry have
been considered today, including an assessment of the demand for and
production of particular produce, foodstuffs. We have agreed to encourage the
production and use of electric vehicles. We have discussed a draft budget.
Overall, all the decisions that were to be signed have been adopted. I expect
this will create good conditions for celebrating the 25th anniversary of the
Eurasian project and the fifth anniversary of signing the Union Treaty. A
special programme was devised for celebrating the event. We have approved it
today.

Let me thank our Belarusian colleagues again for organising the work and let
me state that I think that on the whole we did a good job.  

More to be soon…


